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These words directly blocked He Qiufeng's sentence, and his face was very ugly.

  After being silent for a few seconds, He Qiufeng looked at Chen Ziling and Chen
Fei with his teeth, and said: "The forces of our fighting martial arts are unthinkable by
two of you. I advise you to think about it and answer again."

  "Are you threatening us?" Chen Fei looked coldly and looked at He Qiufeng.

  He Qiufeng was taken aback by Chen Fei's eyes, almost instinctively wanting to
flinch. But as the deacon of the Fighting Martial Alliance, he was willing to be scared
by such a young man as Chen Fei.

  Resisting the fear, He Qiufeng sat in the same position, his eyebrows gloomy,
gritted his teeth and said: "You can think so. I warn you, offended our fighting martial
arts alliance, destined to have no good ending."

  "If you don't believe it, you can ask Gu Director and Professor Hu. Let’s see what
happened to Jingcheng University recently?”

  He Qiufeng's mouth was majestic and his face was proud.   Director Hu said

  suddenly: "The two of you are still young, and Chen Ziling is also a student of
Jingcheng University. If you are

Dean He, you still have to think about it." Professor Hu lowered his head and looked
dull, he didn't want to talk anymore. .

  Facing the threat, Chen Ziling did not speak.

  And Chen Fei thought of the scene where Chief Qin was bullied just now, his eyes
suddenly cooled down, shook his head, and said, "Originally, I don’t want to start
fighting against theWuwu League now. But you don’t know what to do, still in front of
me To show off threatening these, it is to find yourself dead."



  Then, Chen Fei raised his right hand and fanned directly to Dean He.

  He Qiufeng didn't expect Chen Fei dare to take action on himself, but he caught a
slap in the face and caught a bright red palm print on his face.

  This slap made Director Gu froze, surprised, and then yelled angrily, "How dare

you, dare to do something to Dean He, you--"

  "You are a flamboyant and powerful person. Fight!" Chen Fei slaps his backhand
directly, drawing directly on Gu Cang's face, and sneered. "It's just that there are too
many villains like you, so that the people of the Fighting League will enter the Beijing
University and make the campus black and white. "

  You, you--" Director Gu covered his cheeks and stared at Chen Fei with rage.

  Chen Fei's eyes swept extremely coldly and said coldly: "No more nonsense, I will
kill you."

  Seeing Chen Fei's extremely cold eyes, the director of the ancients dared not speak,
and shrank back.

  At this moment, He Qiufeng, who had passed the gods, stood up suddenly, staring
at Chen Fei scarletly, raging at the sky, and gritted his teeth: "You, how dare you hit me.
I don't

  know-- " Chen Fei did n't knowWhat nonsense with him, raised his arm, snapped,
and slapped it.

  The huge force directly pumped He Qiufeng into the air for a few revolutions, and
then fell heavily on the ground.

  With his mouth open and full of blood, He Qiufeng shouted and yelled, "I am the

deacon of the Fighting League, you move me, our Fighting League will not let you go.
Wait for me, I will call someone immediately ""

  He Qiufeng reached out his phone and called someone.



  Upon seeing this, Professor Hu could not help showing their nervousness, looking
at Chen Fei, "Xiao Chen, you

  hurry— " Chen Fei waved carelessly: "It's okay, let him call someone. Just, I'm
going to fight today The matter of the League has been resolved."

  After that, Chen Fei sat down, picked up the chopsticks, and continued to eat.

  Soon, He Qiufeng finished the phone call and looked at Chen Fei with resentment,
his expression somber.

  Before long, a knock on the door sounded. He Qiufeng looked at the door with
anticipation.

  As a result, when he walked into a man in his thirties, He Qiufeng immediately
frowned, and said, "Xu Xu, why are you here? Vice President, what about them?"

  The man named Xu Xu was also stunned, somewhat I don’t know why, "Deacon
He, what Vice President? What’s wrong with you?"

  "Xu Xu, I was beaten, and I told the Vice President to bring someone in. Isn’t it
because you didn’t follow the Vice President’s order? ?" He Qiufeng said.

  Xu Xu shook his head and said, "Deacon He, I don't know about it! I'm here to

find something. You have something to tell you. Just now, a Maotou kid beat me up
and said, "We are fighting for a limited time. People, in a day, all get out of Jingcheng
University."

  "What, who has such a courage, how dare to fight against us in this way!" He
Qiufeng said in surprise.

  At this moment, Chen Fei said quietly, "The time has changed, there is no one day,
only half a day. In the afternoon, you guys in the Wumeng League will not get out of

Beijing University, I will destroy you."



  Xu Xu turned his head when he heard the voice I looked over and saw Chen Fei's
face, and I was shocked. "Why are you?"

  "Xu Xu, what's going on?" He Qiufeng asked.

  Xu Xu stared at Chen Fei, his eyes changing, his teeth clenched: "He Deacon, hit
me, let us get out of Beijing University, this is the guy."

  "What!" He Qiufeng was surprised.

  Director Gu on the side was shocked to speak at the moment. He didn't expect that
the hairy boy in front of him, with such a big tone, had beaten the twoWuwumeng men,
and had to drive the Wuwumeng from school.

  For a time, the atmosphere in the whole private room became a little nervous.

  Chen Fei was indifferent and continued to eat and drink, as if he didn't care about
this kind of thing at all.

  About a quarter of an hour later, there was a loud footstep outside the door.

  Immediately, seven or eight people walked into the private room. The leader is a
man in his sixties, with a burly and sturdy body, and a pair of inch heads.

  Seeing this group of people coming in, He Qiufeng and Xu Xu were immediately
excited, and they all joined together.

  "Vice President Huang, you are here."

  "Vice President, you have to decide for us!"

  ............The

  Vice President Huang stepped forward and saw He Qiufeng and Xu Xu with



swollen noses and blue eyes. , Said aloud: "What the hell is going on?"

  He Qiufeng pointed to Chen Fei, quickly said aloud: "Vice President, I invited that
Chen Ziling to join us in the Fighting League. As a result, his brother spoke badly, and
he also started with me And it insulted me to fight martial arts."

  Xu Xu also added immediately: "Vice president, not only that. This guy also beat
me, and said that the people who want us to fight martial arts, immediately withdraw
from Beijing University, otherwise He is going to destroy us."

  "What!" Vice President Huang's face sank, his eyes locked on Chen Fei, with a
strong coercive breath on his body, "Hello brave, dare to fight us so openly Wumeng

was right. Do you know what the consequences of doing this?"

  Chen Fei felt this breath and instantly judged the strength of Vice President Huang.
He should be considered as a martial arts master in the early stage of the heaven level.
Too.

  However, this coercion is nothing to Chen Fei at all.
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Chen Fei took a bite of the dish, put it into his mouth, and chewed slowly. Then he said
quietly, "Consequences? Do you know, what are the consequences of offending me?"

  "Stubborn boy, don't be too crazy, what are you doing!" Xu Xu drank angrily.

  At the moment, He Qiufeng had the vice president backed up, and he was full of
arrogance again. "Our vice president is a martial arts master, boy, if you are interested,
now kneel down and beg for mercy, otherwise -"

  "I kneel? You Fighting League, can you afford it?" Chen Fei snorted, put down
the tableware and looked up at Vice President Huang.

  Vice President Huang's face was full of anger, but when he saw Chen Fei's face,
he couldn't help but change his complexion, his anger directly turned into amazement,



"How is it possible? Chen, Master Chen, how are you?"

  Chen Fei Dan said: "It's me. Now, do you still want to do it?"

  Vice President Huang looked stiff, so he didn't dare to do it.

  Aside, He Qiufeng and Xu Xu were a little unclear.

  "Vice President, why don't you do it!"

  "Vice President Huang, this kid is so crazy, you have to teach him a meal!"

  ............

  Listening to the words of the two, Vice President Huang's complexion The more
ugly it was, the last time he screamed and slapped them in the face. "

  Both shut up for Lao Tzu." The two were beaten, covering their cheeks, and
looked at Vice President Huang with surprise. "Vice President,

  you-- " Vice President Huang gritted his teeth and stared at them at the moment,
screaming: "Do you know who this Mr. Chen is? Dare to talk nonsense here."

  "Who? "

  "Isn't it just an ordinary kid? Isn't he a special identity?"

  ...

  "Special identity? I tell you, this is the most famous young master, Chen Fei
Chen." Huang Fuhui Growled.

  As soon as this identity was announced, the whole scene, except for Chen Ziling,
was shocked.

  "This, this is impossible! He is the young master Chen Fei!"



  "The Chen Fei who created the holy spring water, the Chen Fei who hacked the
four masters of the dark list?"

  "Also, that at the Wushu Association, Chen Fei who defeated Master Lu Yang
Lu?"

  ............

  Vice President Huang looked at the surprised Xu Xu and He Qiufeng, nodded and
said, "This is Master Chen."

  Immediately, Vice President Huang looked at Chen Fei ,

  Said : "Master Chen, this time, our people are wrong, please ask Master Chen to
forgive me." Then, Vice President Huang stared at Xu Xu and He Qiufeng, and asked
them to apologize to Chen Fei .

  The two were shocked, feeling suffocated and unwilling, but they had to kneel
respectfully and apologize in front of themselves.

  Chen Fei looked at them coldly and said: "Not enough!"

  Wen Yan, Vice President Huang frowned lightly, and said: "What else does

Master Chen have to ask for?"

  Chen Fei said: "People of the Wuwu League , Get out of Beijing University,
compensate Beijing University for the loss during this time, and publicly apologize."

  "This--" Vice President Huang heard the words, immediately frowning and
embarrassed. "Master Chen, we who are fighting martial arts, entered the university,
also for learning and development, integration and progress with ordinary people, we
are not malicious, It’s just—”



“I don’t want to listen to quibbling lies.” Chen Fei said coldly, “This is a request,
either you get out of it yourself, or I’ll do it, and you will fight out those who fight
against the martial arts. Of course, if If I take action, there is no way to guarantee the
weight.

You have to choose which way to go!" This overbearing threat made Vice President
Huang feel a anger in his chest and wanted to attack, but he didn’t. Dare to erupt in
front of Chen Fei. Can only say, "Master Chen, who disturbed the school, only some
people. You are too much to do this!"

"After?" Chen Fei snorted, "wait for me to send you When the Fighting Martial Arts

League is extinguished, you don’t think I’ve done anything like this.”

Wen Yan, Vice President Huang’s muscles twitched fiercely in his face, and he was
angered, “Mr. Chen, although you are famous, teenager The name of the master is
Megatron China."

"But I fight martial arts alliances, not soft persimmons. There are twenty-three martial
arts masters in our leagues, although they are not as famous as Master Chen. But if you
start, whoever wins Negative, not necessarily!"

"Are you threatening me?" Chen Fei raised an eyebrow and looked at Vice President

Huang.   Vice President Huang snorted coldly: "I don't mean that, just tell Master
Chen, the fact that we are fighting martial arts alliances."

"Fact?" Chen Fei sneered, "How about twenty-three martial arts masters? I said, let
you fight martial arts league out of Beijing University, then you must get out."

"Chen Fei, you -" The vice president really broke out, he is a martial arts master
anyway, in Chen Fei To swallow the air in front of him was already a concession. But
this guy was aggressive and had to be measured, which made Vice President Huang
unbearable.



  With a loud sneer, Vice President Huang's body surged with a stern look. "Master
Chen is famous, I want to get some advice today."

  "Want to do something with me?" Chen Fei looked at Vice Huang Long, raised an
eyebrow and said, "You will regret it."

  "That's not necessarily!" Vice President Huang was confident, and his body was
getting stronger and stronger. The people in the whole room suddenly felt great

pressure.

  Chen Fei got up and said lightly: "It's inconvenient here, let's change a place."

  After that, Chen Fei stepped out of the private room.

  Vice President Huang took the people from the Wuwu League and followed them
out.

  The rest of them lost their mind to continue to eat. After checking out, they
immediately followed.

  Leaving the hotel and looking around, Chen Fei locked a stone tower in Jingcheng
University and said, "Just then!"

  Vice President Huang nodded and said, "Yes!"

  The stone tower is located in the northeast of Jingcheng University The direction,
located in the lake water of the campus, has a wide field of vision, and there are no
teaching buildings around.

  With that said, Vice President Huang took the lead, his legs slightly bent, gathered
strength, and then violently exerted his strength. The sturdy body suddenly flew out

like a rocket, and rushed directly to the tower of the stone tower at a distance of
thousands of kilometers. top.

  Such strength made Xu Xu, He Qiufeng and other people in the Wuwu League



show confidence, and looked at Chen Fei obliquely.

  Chen Fei shook his head gently without any fancy movements, just as usual,
stepping out.

  Chen Fei's body, directly in the sky, walked step by step to the direction of the
stone tower in the air.

  With such a hand, everyone at the scene was very surprised.

  He Qiufeng and Xu Xu are warriors. They understand that Chen Fei's hand looks
ordinary, but it is much more difficult than Vice President Huang's hand. For a time,
their faces sank.
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Vice President Huang on the stone tower was dull at the moment, but then he sneered
coldly: "Fancy tricks, fighting, it depends on true kung fu."

  After talking, Vice President Huang condensed Zhenyuan and opened his mouth to
drink loudly. "Fighting martial arts, Huang Lingxuan, here today, a battle with the
young master Chen Fei."

  This shout, with a rolling sound wave, instantly spread throughout the entire
Beijing University, attracting countless students and teachers, and came out to watch.

  After all, there are quite a few people in the Fighting League of Beijing University

recently. In addition, the name of the young master Chen Fei is really loud, so it
instantly attracted the attention of the entire Jingcheng University.

  For a time, the lakeside under the stone tower was full of people. Many people
picked up their phones and photographed the top of the stone tower.

  Among these crowds, there are a group of middle-aged men in suits and leather
suits. Their faces are anxious and their expressions are eager.



  These people are the leaders of Jingcheng University. They don't even know what

happened. How did they suddenly let the two big men, Vice President Huang and Chen
Fei of the Fighting League, duel.

  Fortunately, it didn't take long for them to find Professor Hu Qiufeng and they

understood the cause and effect of the matter.

  Suddenly, the faces of this group of leaders changed, and many of them showed

joy and expectation, and almost couldn't help laughing. But because He Qiufeng and
Gu Cang were nearby, they dared not show too obvious.

  After all, for most of the leaders of Jingcheng University. People in the Fighting
League entered Beijing University. They were definitely not welcome, but they were
afraid of the strength of the other party, so they never dared to resist. Now that Chen

Fei has come forward for them, they are naturally very happy.

  It's just that Vice President Huang of the Fighting Martial Arts has good strength.
Chen Fei can win, and they have no bottom in mind.

  At this moment, Chen Fei saw more and more crowds watching from below, and
looked at Vice President Huang's smug smile on his face, and said lightly: "You want to
make things bigger!"

  Vice President Huang squinted and smiled. Said out loudly: "Tang Tong Young
Master, Master Chen Fei Chen, has been famous recently. If I can defeat Master Chen,
I will fight for the name of

  Wumeng League, it will be a higher level." Wen Yan, Chen Feiming Nodded his
head and said, "Originally, you hit this idea! But, do you really think that you can beat
me?"

  "Can you beat it, and you wo n't know until you beat it." Vice President Huang
With a cold snort, he shouted, "Go!"



  Immediately, Vice President Huang's body was like boiling water, grunting and
rolling up, surging and majestic.

  Upon seeing this, the audience at the scene burst into excitement, and various
shooting shots continued to click and click. Someone who knows martial arts is excited
at the moment to explain the strength and martial arts skills of Vice President Huang to
others, and the scene immediately made everyone excited.

  Compared with the huge movement of Vice President Huang, Chen Fei at the
moment seems very calm, even a little bland.

  With his hands behind his back, he stood on the side of the stone tower and looked
at Vice President Huang across from him. His face was expressionless, like a sculpture,
without any movement at all.

  Such a move suddenly made the following crowd of people discuss.

  "What's wrong with Chen Fei, why didn't he move?"

  "Master Chen was scared by Vice President Huang? Why don't you move!"

  "Could Master Chen fail? He is my

idol, I don't want to See him defeat."

  "Actually, it is normal for Master Chen to lose. Although he is quite well-known,
it is normal for him to be defeated at this age, which is not as good as some old martial
arts masters."

  ............In the

  numerous discussions, Vice President Huang The momentum gathered to a peak,
just like a volcano about to erupt, with terrifying power, looking at Chen Fei, "Chen Fei,
take me this trick!"

  Vice President Huang was strong in the rant Suddenly, his body jumped up



suddenly, his fists were bombarded, with a terrifying pressure of terror, he fell from the

sky fiercely, and bombarded Chen Fei heavily.

  The majestic breath wrapped up Vice President Huang, and his sturdy body made
him like a meteorite falling from the sky, trying to smash everything that was blocking
him.

  Not only Chen Fei, but also the stone tower under Chen Fei, under this terrifying
coercion, seemed to be a little shaky.

  Seeing this scene, Professor Hu at the lake couldn't help worrying, and said
anxiously: "This stone tower has a history of nearly two hundred years. This is a
cultural relic! It can't be so destroyed!"

  "Quickly stop Vice President Huang!"

  However, Professor Hu's worry can only be worried. At this moment, no one can
stop Vice President Huang from starting.

  Professor Hu turned pale and could only pray that Chen Fei could block Vice
President Huang's move and keep the stone tower, "Xiao Chen, the stone tower is a
cultural relic, you—"

  ...

  Professor Hu hasn't finished speaking, "Boom" With a loud noise, Vice President
Huang slammed down, and the huge force came to Chen Fei.

  The terrifying and powerful pressure was transmitted to the lake, and the calm lake

water began to surge.

  The stone tower shook with naked eyes.

  Professor Hu saw this, his face was pale, and his eyes were gloomy. He knew that



the stone tower couldn't help it.

  Under such huge coercion, whether Chen Fei can block Vice President Huang's
attack is a huge question. Moreover, Chen Fei can block the attack, but it is already
very difficult to protect himself, and it is too difficult to ensure that the dissipated vital
energy will not damage the stone tower.

  Thinking of this, Professor Hu sighed and couldn't help closing his eyes.

  But at this moment, Chen Fei was originally about to punch out and shoot Vice
President Huang.

  However, after hearing Professor Hu's words, his thoughts changed. The
protruding fist flipped and turned into a palm shot. At the same time, Chen Fei
continued to move his left hand, making several breaths.

  Upon seeing this, many people were unclear, so I didn't know what Chen Fei was

doing.

  But soon, they knew.

  With a "bang", Chen Fei's right palm was shot, which was in front of Vice
President Huang's attack.

  The huge pressure was blocked by Chen Fei's palm, and Chen Fei was not hurt at
all.

  However, Vice President Huang's energy dissipated from the offensive, dissipated
from around Chen Fei's body, and rushed towards the stone tower below.

  The stone tower suddenly shook more and more suddenly, and some debris fell
faintly. The stone tower seems to be unsustainable.

  But at this moment, Chen Fei's vigorous movement with his left hand exerted his
power at this moment. A force of energy interweaves together, forming a net of true



elements in the air, completely enveloping the energy of Vice President Huang's
offensive, completely enveloping it, tightly wrapped, and not dissipating a little.

Magic Doctor: CEO Lady's Humble Husband Chapter 1934
This time, not only the onlookers below, but even Vice President Huang himself was a
little surprised.

  You know, two warriors of the same level are fighting, and it is not difficult for
the strong to defeat each other. But if you want to take full control of the other party, it
is a huge problem.

  Generally speaking, it is very difficult for warriors of the same level to do this.
Only opponents with more strength than others can easily control and suppress the
opponent.

  Now, Chen Fei has done this to Vice President Huang.

  "Is his strength stronger than me by more than one level?" Vice President Huang
was shocked in his heart for a moment, his expression was surprised, and his gaze
changed to Chen Fei.

  And just when he was stunned, Chen Fei's right palm became claw-shaped, and
volley grabbed Vice President Huang. Then, Vice President Huang seemed to throw
stones, rounded his arms in the air, and flew away with a swish.

  In the air, only the last long call from Vice President Huang, the figure quickly
turned into a black spot and disappeared in the air.

  Such a result is really not seen by everyone.

  Many people were stunned at the scene. It was completely unexpected that Vice
President Huang of the Fighting Martial Arts League had lost, and it was so simple that
he was solved by Chen Fei's three strokes.

  Some people who know martial arts are even more surprised. Because they could



see that if it were not for Chen Fei to save the stone tower, let alone three moves, one
move would defeat Vice President Huang.

  For a time, the scene was silent, everyone's eyes, all gathered at the top of the
tower, Chen Fei, speechless.

  Chen Fei recovered arms, glancing again following the crowd, then broke into
bellowed: ".. Fighting force Union, now, get out immediately if they are not from
Beijing University, and I hands-drive" '

  His words, The scene was shocked and upset.

  Then, everyone saw that among the crowds of Jingcheng University, among
teachers and office buildings. People are constantly coming out. These people are
almost all the characters of Beijing University in recent months.

  But at the moment, all of them were gray-faced, like mice, and hurriedly left the
school. They didn't even pack their luggage. They looked awkward.

  It must be said that all of these martial arts combatants are martial artists, and they
do not want to resist.

  Just now, before the fight, when they heard Chen Fei's cry. Many people disdain
and even prepare to join hands to teach Chen Fei a meal.

  But when they saw the result of the confrontation between Chen Fei and Vice
President Huang, they were all frightened. Where there is the idea of   fighting, flee
in a hurry.

  After all, Vice President Huang was the martial arts master in the early stage of the
Tian class, and he was not Chen Fei's opponent. There is no possibility of victory for
these group of mysterious warriors.

  As a result, those who fought martial arts for several months at Jingcheng
University left Beijing University in less than five minutes.



  Although some other organizations or martial arts fighters were not named by
Chen Fei, they were also very shocked and hurriedly left.

  Jingcheng University, which had been disturbed for several months, finally
recovered calm.

  The onlookers of the school teachers and students, looking at Chen Fei with
excitement and gratitude at the moment, applauded enthusiastically.

  Professor Hu was crying with tears, and couldn't help crying. He kept mumbling,
"Thank you, thank you!"

  Then, Chen Fei

came down from the stone tower and returned to Chen Ziling and his party. They
greeted Professor Hu Zhou Hang.

  As for these people, He Qiufeng and Gu Cang, they were already scared and pale,
and left gray.

  …......

  Chen Fei and Vice President Huang of the Fighting Martial Arts contest quickly
spread in Beijing, which caused another heated discussion.

  On the Internet, many netizens expressed their appreciation and thanks for Chen
Fei's behavior. After all, in their view, the martial arts disturbed the university, it really
should not be.

  However, in the martial arts world, many martial artists have different opinions
about Chen Fei.

  Although there are also many warriors who support Chen Fei, there are also many
warriors who oppose Chen Fei.

  "This is what Chen Fei is doing. In just a few days, he made another news."



  "First talk about Wuhui, then Situ Academy, and now work at Jingcheng

University. Is he speculating?"

  " The warrior is a warrior, the strength is what he pays attention to, not the traffic
star, he is engaged in hype marketing. This is Chen Fei, the way is wrong!"

  "Now, although he is famous, he doesn't look at it, what are the consequences. At
the Wu Hui, offended Master Lu Yang. What happened to Situ Academy, offended
Qianxing Academy. There was also the Clan Committee, and he was also offended by
him. This is not the same as the previous Wulong League Flying Dragon Sect. Ha ha,
not old There are a lot of enemies!"

  "The meeting chaired by Xu Junshen will soon be convened, and that is the
high-level meeting of our Chinese martial artists to make real decisions. At that time,
Chen Fei has no good fruit to eat."

  ...... …

  There was constant discussion on the Internet. Afterwards, Xia Houzun, the
president of Liandou Wumeng, made a speech in person, saying that he wanted Chen
Fei to explain the injury to Vice President Huang.

  However, Chen Fei completely ignored Xiahouzun's voice. Instead, he and Song
Yi, Zhang Qiuyue and Xing Rui gathered together.

  …On

  this day, the high-level meeting of Huaxia Budo held by Xu Junshen was held on
time.

  Because the level of this meeting is very high, both the host and the warriors
participating in the meeting are well-known masters or big figures. Therefore, almost
the entire martial arts community and even the entire China, all focused on this meeting.



  On the Internet, some net names directly called this meeting the "Wu Summit",
indicating that it is the top summit of Chinese martial arts.

  As one of the delegates invited by the conference, Chen Fei naturally came to
participate in this conference.

  The location of the meeting is also very high, held in a place called "Begonia
Pavilion" inside the red wall. This place used to be a place where official leaders met to
preside over major national affairs. This shows that the higher authorities attach
importance to this meeting.

  Before entering the Begonia Pavilion, there are strict and strict security procedures.
The soldiers in charge are all turbulent and imposing. They are at least prefecture-level
masters. Among them, there are even soldiers at the martial arts level who are
responsible for patrol inspection.

  Chen Fei accepted the security check and entered the Begonia Pavilion smoothly.

  As soon as he walked in, he saw a lot of people gathered in it, and a group of three
or five gathered together to discuss and discuss with each other. The atmosphere was
quite active.

  It's just that when Chen Fei walked in, the eyes of these people looked at Chen Fei,
and the atmosphere in the field suddenly looked strange.

  Although Chen Fei's reputation is not small, it has been very hot recently. But the
people who can be present are either the head of the sect, or the people who have been
in the martial arts for decades, and there is no ordinary person.
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Many of the seniors were quite dissatisfied with Chen Fei's actions. Not to mention,
those warriors who had conflicts with Chen Fei would not take the initiative to greet
Chen Fei.

  Therefore, unlike the scene where other warriors greeted each other greetly, when



Chen Fei came in, no one came forward to say hello. The atmosphere seemed awkward.

  However, Chen Fei does not care about these. They did not greet themselves, and
Chen Fei was too lazy to talk to them. I found a corner and sat down to close my eyes.

  However, Chen Fei didn't find fault, but some people couldn't sit still. After a
while of sarcasm, he said that Sang cursed Huai's words and floated towards Chen Fei.

  "Some people aren't very strong now, but the hype is a good one, and it's a
sensation, and it's hilarious!"

  "The hype is ultimately hype, the root of the warrior, or the strength."

  "No matter how famous it is, how can it be outsiders? It seems that there is no

difference from a   monkey play ."

  …......

"Some people want to play a monkey play on their own, it doesn't matter at ordinary
times. However, this kind of person participates in the Wu Summit with us, which
lowers everyone's grade and allows outsiders. Underestimate our China Martial Arts
Circle!"

  "Yes, I don't understand why this kind of people are also invited. What

qualifications does he have to all the senior people of the Martial Arts Circle to
participate in this Wu Summit."

  "If you know this kind of Everyone has been invited, and I should have rejected
this meeting long ago. Huh!"

  ......... In the

  voice of discussion, a middle-aged man in his fifties, who looked like a burly
figure, was deliberately satire while facing Looking at Chen Fei, I want to see Chen
Fei's reaction.



  But Chen Fei completely ignored their provocation, and sat quietly beside himself,
closing his eyes and raising his mind.

  Upon seeing this, the burly man's eyes slightly sink, and he winks at a lean man
beside him.

  The man understood, whispered: "President, I understand!"

  Immediately, the lean man walked towards Chen Fei.

  But the warriors in other directions, seeing this situation, suddenly showed an
interested look, and looked at them one after another.

  "That's Xia Houzun, the president of the Fighting Wumeng League. It seems that
he can't help but do it."

  "Two days ago, Chen Fei defeated Vice President Huang of the Fighting Wumeng

in public at the Capital University. He will also fight the Wumingmeng. All of them
drove out of Jingcheng University, Xia Houzun was of course dissatisfied with Chen
Fei."

  "At this time, there is a good show to watch."

  ............In the

  low voice of everyone, the lean man was holding A glass of water came over to

Chen Fei intentionally.

  When he walked to Chen Fei, he put out a cup of water in his exaggerated posture,
and the tea poured directly towards Chen Fei.

  Chen Fei, who closed his eyes and sat still, felt the movement around him. With a

violent shot, he struck a vigorous effort, and flew the water cup that was facing his door,
slamming it directly.



  The tea was mixed with fine glass, and flew directly towards the face of the lean

man.

  The lean man was caught off guard and was directly pierced into the noodle door
by glass slag. He immediately screamed and quickly covered the noodle door.

  But his movements were still slow. At this moment, his face was densely covered
with glass slag, and some of them had penetrated into the flesh.

  These do not hurt much, especially for a top martial artist

. But making the man so ugly in public made the opponent's face sink immediately.

  "What are you doing?" The lean man couldn't clean up the glass on his face, stared
at Chen Fei, and screamed.

  Chen Fei sneered, looked at the man, and said lightly: "This sentence should be
what I asked you to do."

  "Are you hurting me, do you still have to hit a rake?" the lean man asked, and he
urged everyone to come to comment, "Everyone comes to judge and see how arrogant

he is!"

  Chen Fei looked at the crowd around him, including Xiahou Zun who instructed
men to act.

  The corners of his eyes lightly touched, and Chen Fei was too lazy to shoot
nonsense. He shot directly on the lean man and struck him back a few steps, making the
man's face pale for a moment.

  "You--" The lean man covered his chest, staring at Chen Fei with anger and
fierceness.

  At this moment, Xia Hou Zun stepped out and looked at Chen Fei. He looked over
and looked at it, and said in a deep voice: "Young man, you are too arrogant, hurt
someone, but still have to start?"



  Wen Yan Chen Fei got up and sneered: "You are Xia Houzun, the president of the
Fighting Martial Arts League? What kind of things are you and I know in my heart?
The fellow martial arts colleagues present are not fools."

  "If you want to take revenge, Then do it directly, I will accompany you in the end.
Otherwise, don’t do these tricks, just increase the joke." Chen Feidao.

  "You--" Xia Houzun did not expect that Chen Fei would clarify things so sharply.

  For a while, he was choked, and he was speechless.

  This appearance also made the martial arts around him a little surprised, and his
gaze towards Chen Fei also changed.

  Xiahou Zun's face was gloomy, and his eyes were changing, and he immediately
glared at Chen Fei and gritted his teeth: "I Xiahou Zun is the president of the martial arts
alliance, you are a hyped casual warrior. If you do it with you, it is to lose me It's just
a face."

  "I doubt it, what qualifications do you have to participate in this Wu Summit?"

  Just as Xiahou Zun questioned, a cold hum came from the side, " Just because Mr.
Chen is our hidden parents' meeting President."

  With this remark, the people turned their heads to look around, and then they saw
a group of people come and walk vastly.

  Among them was a white-haired old man in his 70s. Although he was quite old,
the old man was spirited and imposing.

  The warriors around were a little surprised to see this group of comers.

  "This is the family of the hidden family, and the leader of the Lin family is Lin
Zhentian."



  "The strength of the family of the hidden family should not be underestimated,
especially after the merger was ruled by the Presbyterian Church. It was even called the
fifth heavenly power."

  "Before Doesn’t it mean that Mr. Lin wants to be the president of the Presbyterian
Association? Why did   Chen Fei become their president?”

  …………

For the fact that Chen Fei suddenly became the president of the Hermitage Parents’
Association , quite a few of the soldiers present did not know the inside story. , At this
moment looked very surprised.

  Among them was Xiahou Zun, who grew his mouth wide, glared his glasses, and
looked at Lin Zhentian. He was speechless at the moment.

  Lin Zhentian walked over with a group of people, shouting to the President Chen
Fei's respectful salute.

  Then, he stared at Xiahou Zun and said coldly, "Chairman Xiahou's Fighting
Martial Alliance, is he ready to go to war with our hidden family?"

  Xiahou Zun's face changed, his expression was a bit ugly, "Lin Lao, I don't mean
it."
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Not that Xiahou Zun was timid, but had to obey. After all, the Fighting League is just
a temporary organization composed mainly of casual martial arts composers. Although
it looks huge, the actual forces cannot be compared with the traditional Buddhism. Not
to mention the great power of the Yinmen family.

  Even if he does not compare with the power of the organization, his Xiahou Zun's
mid-level strength in the midst of the heavenly class can't even enter the Shenlong List.
The old man Lin Zhentian, who is in the late stage of the ranks, ranks 38th in the



Shenlong list, and is definitely a top expert.

  In such a comparison, Xiahou Zun dare to make a mistake, and can only bow his

head and serve softly.

  However, Lin Zhentian didn't seem to intend to let him go, and Leng Sheng
continued to question: "No such meaning? Then how did President Xiahou just explain

to President Chen of my hidden parents' association?"

  "I, I don’t know if he is—" Xia Hou Zun wanted to explain.

  "I don't know a sentence, I'm afraid I can't explain it!" Lin Zhentian said coldly.

  During the speech, Lin Zhentian's momentum was overwhelmed, and Xiahou Zun
felt a majestic breath looming over him, and suddenly the pressure doubled and his face
looked ugly.

  At this moment, a voice rang out, "The meeting is approaching, what are you
doing?"

  This voice sounds very ordinary, but it contains a real air, blocking Lin Zhentian's
energy, for Xiahou Zun relieved a lot of stress.

  Lin Zhentian felt strange, turned his head and saw that the person was a

middle-aged man dressed up. He suddenly looked dull and sneered: "Lu Xuanling, what
do you mean, do you want to do it with me?"

  Follow Lin Zhentian Xing Rui, who came together at this moment, came to Chen
Fei and whispered to him: "This Lu Xuanling is a member of the martial arts Lu family,
and his strength is very strong. The realm of the late Tianshi ranks 42nd in the
Shenlong list, only Bi Lin is four places lower, but his strength is not necessarily
weaker than Lin Lin."

  "In the Wushu meeting before, Chen Fei, the Lu Yang you injured, was the person
of Lu Xuanling's Lu family." Xing Rui added.



  After listening, Chen Fei immediately understood why Lu Xuanling was about to
speak out.

  At this moment, Lu Xuanling smiled and looked at Lin Zhentian, and said: "Lao
Lin, I don't mean that. It's just that Xu Junshen has called us to this point. There are
important matters to discuss. Now, the meeting hasn't started yet. Everyone directly
started the fight on their own, not very good!"

  Lin Zhentian said coldly: "Well, it's not your turn to judge Lu Xuanling." The

  atmosphere was a little nervous, and at this time, another old voice sounded, "Lin
Why is it so old, Lu Family Master is also kind. Is it true that Lao Lin really wants to
do it?"

  Following the voice, everyone looked.

  This time, without the introduction of Xing Rui, Chen Fei also recognized the
person in front of him. No one else was Mei Changlin, the head of Qianxing Academy
who had dealt with Chen Fei before.

  When Chen Fei looked over,Mei Changlin was also watching him. Although there
was a smile on his face at the moment, a light expression. But there was a cold chill in
his eyes.

  Chen Fei knew that Mei Changlin had been resentful of himself for injuring Elder
Mo Kong, a thousand-star college, and Mo Kong’s killing of the Orion family of three.

  This Mei Changlin, ranked 34th in the Shenlong list, is even higher than Lin
Zhentian.

  Mei Changlin and Lu Xuanling put pressure together and suddenly made Lin
Zhentian's expression a little serious. However, with Chen Fei in, he was not afraid at
all, and said in a cold voice: "If the head of Mei wants to start, I don't mind discussing."

Wen Yan, Mei Changlin and Lu Xuanling's eyes were cold.



  The warriors around were also taken aback by surprise.

  At this moment, a horn of "Amitabha" sounded, and a monk wearing a golden
cassock came over.

  The monk glanced at everyone, then looked at Lin Zhentian, folded his hands
together, and said: "Lin Shizhu, the big thing is imminent. It is not a good thing for you
to provoke fighting at this moment. "After

  this remark, Lin Zhentian could not help squinting and frowning, his expression a
little dignified.

  The warriors around were also very curious and surprised, and began to talk
indignantly.

  "This is Master Wisdom Master of the Thousand Buddhas Hall at the prefecture

level. Thousand Buddhas Hall has always been invincible, why did Master Hui Zhi also
face Lao Lin?"

  "Master Hui Zhi is ranked third in the Dragon Dragon List ." Ten masters. Once he
shot, coupled with the head of Mei and the head of Lu family, I am afraid that Lin Lao

is difficult to resist!"

  "I heard something about it. Decades ago, Master Huizhi traveled around to spread
the Buddha, When I came to Xilan, I met with the two grand masters of Sisuo Sien,
exchanged martial arts, and later became close friends, and kept communicating. The
two grand masters of Sisuo and Xien died in Chen Fei. In hand, so—"

  Speaking of which, there is no need to go on. Everyone also understands why
Master Huizhi in the Thousand Buddha Hall would be right against Lin Zhentian.



  For a time, everyone pointed and whispered,

  "This is Chen Fei, really a disaster star! I offended so many people at once, now I

know how powerful it is!"

  "Oh, who made him so arrogant, deserve it ""

  "This Wu Summit is over, he has something to look at."

  ............

  Just as the head of the Thousand Buddha Hall of Wisdom Master Qianxing
Academy Mei Changlin and the martial arts Lu family Lu Xuanling continued to exert
pressure on Lin Zhentian, many people were prepared to see how Chen Fei would

respond next.

  Two hearty smiles sounded, and the two walked over to this side.

  One of them is Mu Ningbian. Mu Ningbian, as the second leader of Linglong, has
a good relationship with Chen Fei, and many people know it. However, Mu Ningbian
has only mid-level strength, ranking 88th in the Shenlong list.

  In front of Hui Zhi masters Mei Changlin and Lu Xuanling, it seemed not so
powerful.

  However, this man who arrived with Mu Ningbian could not help changing the
eyes of the three.

  Because, this is one of the principals of the Budo League, Zhu Kuishan and Zhu
Lao, who is ranked 16th in the Shenlong List.

  If Lin Zhentianmei, Master Lin Huizhi and Master Lu Xuanling, they are basically
ranked thirty-fourth in the Shenlong list, the strength will not be too much difference,
and it may even happen that the low rank beats the high rank.

  But in front of Zhu Kuishan, who is 16th in the Dragon List, that's different.



Although on the surface, Zhu Kuishan and several of them are in the later stage of the

heaven class and belong to the same state, but the difference in ranking is so big, the
gap in strength is still very large.

  Now, Zhu Kuishan took the initiative to greet Chen Fei, his attitude seemed very
appreciated. Suddenly let the pressure of several people on the other side disappear.

  The discussions of other warriors changed direction at the moment.

  "I didn't expect that Chen Fei still has such a big backer. Zhu Lao of the Budo
League supports him!"

  "No wonder such a high-profile, it turns out that there are people behind

  him !" "With Zhu Lao backing up, I'm afraid they will have no choice but to lead

Mei. ."
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However, at this time, as they heard the faint sound of ringing, "Zhu Kuishan you as
one of the principal Budo Union. We Budo Union and irrelevant things, or not to
intervene as well, so as not to provoke gossip."

  Accompanied Speaking of words, a slender, handsome middle-aged man came out
and immediately attracted everyone's attention.

  The coming person is another master of Budo League, Shao Donghua, one of the
two giants.

  When Zhu Kuishan saw Shao Donghua, his face sank immediately and said, "Shao
Donghua, my old Zhu's business, it's not your turn to take care of it."

  "I don't want to take care of your business, but don't come as a martial art league
Do something." Shao Donghua said coldly.

  Hearing these words, many people's faces changed again.



  "Grandmaster Shao

  Donghua has spoken , he seems to be not dealing with Zhu Lao!" "Grandmaster
Shao's words seem to be for Mei Changlin!"

  "That's for sure, two years ago at the Youth Martial Arts Conference Jiang Fanfan,
the disciple of Master Shao, was abolished by Chen Fei. Did you say that Master Shao
would help Chen Fei?"

  "It turns out that things are complicated now. Master Shao is ranked 13th in the
Dragon List. Higher than Zhu Lao, plus Master Mei Changlin Huizhi and Lu Xuanling,
if there is a conflict, then Chen Fei’s side may not be able to carry it!”

  ………The

  two sides confronted each other, and the atmosphere became tense, the air In the
middle, it also seems a little bit of gunpowder smell.

  At this moment, a jingle bell rang, and then walked out of a strong man dressed up.

  The man glanced at everyone, and then said loudly: "Dear martial arts colleagues,
time is running out. President Zhao invited everyone to sit down and prepare for a
meeting."

  This man is Sun Linhu, one of the vice presidents of the patriarchal committee.
Although Sun Linhu is not high-strength in terms of strength, after all, he came here on
behalf of the patriarchal committee, and he was also informed of the matter.

  Therefore, with the arrival of Sun Linhu, the tension in the field was resolved, and
the two sides stared at each other, and then walked into the "Begonia Pavilion".

  As everyone walked, Sun Linhu, who led the way in front, deliberately slowed
down a bit, took the initiative to come to Chen Fei, and whispered a few words with

Chen Fei.



  Such a scene, falling into the eyes of the martial arts, suddenly caused some
speculation and discussion.

  "Does the clan committee support Chen Fei?"

  "No! Chen Fei also beat another vice-chairman Huang Yongbao, and beat member
Gong Hongxing and his son. Support Chen Fei?"

  "Huang Yong is Huang Yong, Sun Linhu is Sun Linhu, they are not a system, they
have their own ideas, and it is normal."

  "However, I really want to talk about it. In the committee, it still depends on Zhao
Ke. Chairman Jin’s opinion was transferred directly from the army. His opinion is the
official opinion.”

  … …

  there are hundreds of seats in the huge conference room, and they are seated at the
moment.

  The top seat is empty at this moment and no one is seated. On the right side of the
main seat, the chairman of the patriarchal committee, Zhao Kejin, sat here at the
moment. Sitting on the right is a clerk who is responsible for the minutes of this
meeting.

  Zhao Kejin looked at the slot, took out an encrypted mobile phone and looked at it,
then said out loudly: "General Xu has something to deal with temporarily, but I can't
come for the time being. I'll preside over today's meeting."

 Immediately, I ignored the following. After the discussion, Zhao Kejin started the
meeting directly.

  It seems that because of the birth of the army, Zhao Kejin has no unnecessary
nonsense, and he came straight to the point to directly explain the agenda and purpose
of this meeting. "Today, we held this Wu Summit. The main purpose is to serve the
upcoming The selection of talents for the International Young Martial Arts Contest to



be conducted." When

  referring to the "International Young Martial Arts Contest", some of the martial
artists, including Chen Fei, showed a doubtful look.

  Upon seeing this, Zhao Kejin explained: "This international young martial arts
competition is a large-scale young martial arts exchange competition organized by
various countries. It is held every ten years and each time requires the participants to be
under the age of 36."

  "This year Is the year the contest is held. This time, we, Huaxia, won a total of ten
places."

  "So, the purpose of the next meeting is to discuss the ten places and how to

allocate them."

  Speaking of which, the following There was a sound of discussion, and many
martial arts started talking.

  "This competition, I haven't heard of it before!"

  "You were in retreat at that time. Naturally, you haven't heard of it. Besides, the
previous sessions of this competition were very low-key, and there was not much
publicity. We Huaxia also called directly. A group of people went to participate. It was
not like this time,

  and they had a solemn meeting to discuss." "Isn't it just a game? What did you do

so seriously! Pulling some young warriors directly from the Qianlong list to participate

in the past, Is it a waste of time to call our group of old guys?"

  "I'm not interested in participating in the competition. If I lose, I will be injured or
even killed. If I win, I will be injured. What's the point of influencing martial arts
practice? I won't let Our Zongmen disciples participated."



  ............

  Many people talked about it, and Chen Fei also had a lot of doubts in his heart at
the moment. After all, little is known about this international young warrior contest.

  Seeing the doubts of many people, Zhao Kejin said in a deep voice: "I will only
say that the results of this international young martial arts competition are related to the
competition for the "taboo order." Therefore, we in China must strive to win the most
Good grades."

  "Taboo!"

  Hearing this term, the young warrior thought of something, and his eyes changed,
revealing a look of surprise.

  Many young warriors were puzzled and inquired of others.

  "What is this tabu order, is it powerful?"

  "What benefit does the

  tabu order have?" "Is it difficult to compete with this tabu order?"

  ... in the

  discussion, Zhao Kejin explained in a deep voice : "The taboo order is the pass of
the taboo "Tabojima Island." After getting the taboo order, you can enter the taboo
island."

  "And the taboo island is a legendary place. Legend has it that the aura on the taboo
island is as rich as rainwater. Kinds of medicinal herbs are everywhere, and there are
countless rare treasures, as well as countless powerful weapons."

  "In short, it is a place containing countless martial arts treasures. For the warrior, it
is a paradise. ""



  Hearing Zhao Kejin's remarks, many martial artists on the scene were excited,
their faces turned red, their eyes began to star, and the whole person was excited.

  And Zhao Kejin's next sentence made the excitement of the martial artists on the
spot instantly boil.

  "Thirty years ago, General Xu Junshan and General Xu won the taboo order and
went to Tabu Island."
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As soon as this remark came out, the warrior on the scene was very excited, and his
emotions exploded instantly, and the scene became warm.

  "God Xu Jun went to Tabu Island!"

  "No wonder Xu Junshan rose so fast back then. It turned out that he went to such
a warrior's paradise!"

  "General Xu is now our first person in China, if he is a disciple of my sect After
getting the taboo, is there a chance to reach such a level."

  "Don't forget, there is that person on top of General Xu."

  "That person hasn't appeared for many years, I don't know if he is still there. No."

  "Can only young disciples go? Can we warriors not participate in the taboo fight?"
Some masters couldn't help themselves at this moment.

  ............

  Zhao Kejin clapped his hands to make everyone quiet down, and then said in a
deep voice: "The rules have been set, and young martial arts who are thirty-six years
old or younger can participate. These, no need to discuss."



  "Next, we will discuss how to allocate our 10 places in China."

  When it comes to the business, the scene gradually became quieter, and
everyone's eyes also looked forward to your expectations.

  Zhao Kejin coughed and said, "We have allocated ten places in China. According
to the experience of previous competitions and the strength of our domestic warriors.
We have determined a distribution plan."

  "Among the ten places , The four heaven-level sect gates, directly obtained eight
places." As

  soon as this remark came out, the scene was loud and lively.

  "Four Great Sects, picked up eight directly, this is too much!"

  "It's not fair, what they can directly take places, we are satisfied." "That

  is, it is not fair."

  ............

  Zhao Ke Jin coughed, press and hold the crowd's buzz, the channel: "This is the
result of our allocation based on our strength judgment. In the previous sessions, all of
our places in Huaxia came out of the four ancestors, and no one is an exception."

  At this moment, several gurus sitting in the front row also Followed by faintly.

  "If there are dissatisfied warriors, you can come to Tianwuzong to try it out and
see how strong you are!"

  "Yes, we also welcome warriors in Wushuanglou to challenge."

  "Lingyan Pavilion is the same."

  "Jiutong Temple, no Fear of challenge."



  ............

  The representatives of the four heaven-level sect gates made a noise at the moment,
and all the dissatisfaction of the people was suppressed.

  Although some people are still dissatisfied, considering the strong strength gap
between their own sect and the four sects, they can only say nothing.

  Seeing that everyone was quiet, Zhao Kejin continued to speak out: "Among the
remaining places, one place is taken out and a contest is held. The winner can get this
place."

  Wen Yan, many warriors suddenly caught their eyes , Showing some hope.

  Some people are also looking around and secretly calculating, and they have
begun to measure the strength of their opponents. If the disciples of the four heavenly
ranks do not participate, the other ranks may have a chance to be upset.

  Just as the warriors concealed their thoughts, someone suddenly realized what
they were saying and asked: "Chairman Zhao, there are only nine places in total, and
there is only one left, how to allocate them."

  Zhao Kejin glanced. Indifferently said: "We have already selected the last quota."

  "Someone has chosen? This means that the person has been directly determined!"

"Who is such a big face, directly set a quota. To know, four days were the door of the
quota level, have to go back up to them to negotiate a test of several large door. the
who, actually has a special four-day level than people were the door directly set a quota!
" "

  such a Here, nine of the ten places are directly set, and there is only one left. So
many of us, what else do we have to play!"

  "Chairman Zhao, who is this person?"



  ............

  Many people Questioning, Zhao Kejin's eyes swept through the crowd, and finally
said: "The last place, the candidate we set, is Mr. Chen Fei Chen."

  "Chen Fei, Mr. Chen, which Mr. Chen! "Someone hasn't reacted yet. After all, the
name is too popular.

  "Isn't that the young guru Chen Fei?"

  "The young guru? The one that has been hotly hyped recently!"

  ............

  Many martial artists showed a look of surprise and doubt, and at this time, Zhao
Kejin looked at Chen Fei, out Voice said: "Mr. Chen, are you willing to accept this
quota?"

  Chen Fei stood up and nodded: "I will!" At

  this point, everyone could see Chen Fei's face clearly, and the whole scene was
instantly frying pan.

  "It's really him, that's what the young master!"

  "Why is he, why!"

  "What qualifications does he have to occupy a place alone, I don't agree."

  "There is a shady, I don't agree."

  "Four major levels Even if Zongmen gets the quota, after all, they have this



strength and weight. But what is Chen Fei, a guy who can speculate, what is he based
on?"

  ............ For

  a time, there were countless surprises and doubts in the scene. Almost all warriors
were dissatisfied with Chen Fei's obtaining this quota.

  Seeing this, Zhao Kejin frowned, and said coldly: "Mr. Chen has obtained this
quota after careful discussion and discussion. He definitely has the strength to obtain
the quota."

  "Chairman Zhao, we would like to know your consultation What is the standard

for discussion?"

  "Yes, why did Chen Fei get this quota? There are many people stronger than him!"

  "Is it because of hype? If so, we will also hype."

  ............

  Zhao Kejin looked serious, and said in a deep voice: "I'm sorry, these are
confidential, I can't disclose."

  This answer instantly caused a boo at the meeting.

  This situation made Zhao Kejin frown fiercely, preparing to announce the decision
directly.

  But at this time, Vice President Huang Yong stood up, looked at Zhao Kejin, and
said: "Chairman Zhao, I will not ask about the content of high-level discussion
standards. But there is one thing, I think Let me mention it here."

  Seeing this, Zhao Kejin frowned, but still said aloud: "You said."



  Huang Yongdao: "Everyone here, I don't know if you still remember? Just a while

ago, at Xilan Luomuxin Beside the lake. This young master, Mr. Chen Feichen, killed
four masters of the Dark List one by one."

  Wen Yan, many warriors nodded and said they remembered this matter. However,
there are also mixed voices of doubt and disdain.

  "I know, I hyped this thing some time ago. The four are Mo Sheku Xuan Adam
and Eve."

  "How do you remember? Killing the dark leader, and the matter of the competition,
there is no direct relationship."

  "Huang Vice President, do you want to speak for Chen Fei?"
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At this moment, even Chen Fei was a little curious why Huang Yong would mention
this matter. Is this guy really talking for himself? However, Chen Fei did not believe
this possibility.

  When everyone questioned, Huang Yong continued: "Everyone remembers this
matter. It's good to kill the four players in the dark list. Adam and Eve are Americans,
and Eve is also a member of the American Addis family. . " "

  this time, national and international youth Warrior competition held in the rice

country, location not far from the headquarters of Addis family. " "

  Addis family of powerful, I think you would not have me go into details. "

  " You can think about what we will encounter when our Huaxia team arrives in the

United States and arrives at the venue."

  "I don't worry about the strength of our young Chinese warriors, I believe they can
achieve good results. But I am worried Yes, they can't feel at ease to participate in the



competition."

  "You know, the Addis family always protects against shortcomings, and it is even
more important for the enemy. If it is because of Eve, the Addis family will retaliate
against Mr. Chen. Threatened the safety of Mr. Chen and other team members."

  Hearing this, Zhao Kejin had realized what Huang Yong wanted to say, and could
not help but frown, and wanted to say something.

  But Huang Yong continued immediately: "I know that some people want to say

that the organizers will guarantee the safety issue, or our competitors are very strong. I
do believe these, but unexpected circumstances, I have to guard against it. "

  Furthermore, even if the Addis family will not assassinate. Secretly doing small
actions, or even making noises to make our players sleep well, are likely to affect the
results of the game."

  "What I want to ask is if it happens In that case, what should we do then?"

  After that, Huang Yong looked at Zhao Kejin.

  The following martial arts also clamoured. Among them, especially the people of
the big forces who had not dealt with Chen Fei at the entrance just now, they could not
wait to cry.

  "Yes, this is a big problem, Chen Fei can't be selected!" Lu Xuanling said directly.

  "What he has done by himself affects other people, it would be bad." Master
Huizhi in the Thousand Buddha Hall said in a deep voice.

  "Change the most personal insurance." Mei Changlin said coldly.

  "Vice President Huang's words are worth considering." Donghua Shao also rarely
expressed his attitude directly.

  ………



  Chen Fei snorted and swept the people out loud, and finally looked at Huang Yong,
and said: "According to Vice President Huang, Eve illegally entered my Chinese
territory and started working on our people. We should stop our hands and let her do

whatever she wants?"

  "I don't mean that." Huang Yong shook his head.

  Chen Fei coldly said: "Then I killed her, what's wrong?"

  Huang Yong rolled his eyes, "I'm not arguing with you now, but when I go to the
United States to compete, will it be because of your For the reason, it affects the safety
of our other team members and even the entire team, and even the achievements of the
entire China."

  "I will solve the affairs of the Yadis family." Chen Feidao.

  "Will you solve it? How do you solve it?" Huang Yong sneered. "The Addis
family is one of the top ten riches of the United States. It has been inherited for more
than three hundred years. The family's power is immense, and it has penetrated into the
country and even the world. Various industries."

  "It is said that there is only five master guards in the realm of the Addis family. Do
you really think that you have reached the realm of the realm, are you invincible?"
Huang Yong sneered. And ironically looked at Chen Fei.

  Chen Fei looked proud and said: "Of course I am not invincible, but only an Addis
family, I really haven't put it in my eyes."

  "Haha, the Addis family, you haven't put it in your eyes? Do you think What are

you?" Huang Yong sneered.

  Many warriors have also discussed hotly.

  "This kid, is too crazy!"



  "Does he know what the Addis family represents!"

  "It is said that within the Addis family, there are more than thirty heavenly
warriors. This is not enough. They invited people from outside."

  "Oh, young man, I don't know how high it is. I will regret it when I hit the wall."

  ............The

  scene became more and more chaotic, Zhao Kejin frowned and slammed it in the
palm. On the desk, Li said: "Quiet me down." In

  an instant, the scene became quiet.

  Zhao Kejin glanced coldly at everyone present, then said aloud: "I don't care what
your opinions are. But I tell you, Chen Fei got the quota, it was decided by General Xu
himself. If you have any dissatisfaction, you can Go and talk to General Xu."

  These words really calmed many people for a while.

  However, some whispered whispers and comments are still inevitable.

  "General Xu appointed him Chen Fei, why is that? Is there anything inside that

doesn't work?"

  "Why? Why can't I believe this is General Xu's decision."

  "Is General Xu deceived by him."

  … ...

  Seeing this, Zhao Kejin frowned, and patted the table, just about to make a noise.



  But at this moment, the door of the conference room was pushed open, and
everyone's eyes gathered in the past.

  Suddenly, they saw a short-haired man in military uniform standing tall and

stepped in.

  In an instant, the scene quieted down, and almost everyone stood up, looking at
the man.

  Seeing this, Zhao

  Kejin, who presided over the meeting, immediately got up and greeted him,
"General Xu, you are here." The person coming was the Chinese military god, General
Xu Junshan, who was second in the Dragon List.

  Xu Junshan nodded, sitting in the middle of the empty seat.

  Zhao Kejin whispered in Xu Junshan's ear in a low voice, and quickly spoke about
the situation at the moment.

  After listening, Xu Junshan's face remained the same, but he nodded gently, then
looked at the crowd and said, "I have heard of everyone's thoughts."

  "I really settled down on Chen Fei's quota. Yes. I think Chen Fei deserves this
quota." As

  soon as this remark came out, the scene could not help but be calm. The faces of
the soldiers could not help changing, looking at Chen Fei's eyes. Many people really
don't understand, Chen Fei, He De He Neng, can be fancy by Xu Junshan.

  However, in the face of the famous Xu Jun God, no one dared to question.

  Xu Junshan glanced at everyone and said lightly: "Today, I was going to preside
over the meeting. But something happened that made me come late."

  Xu Junshan took the initiative to mention these things and immediately attracted



everyone's attention.

  After a pause, I continued: "I believe what will happen will be spread quickly,
even if I don't say it, you will know it soon. So, I was here today and I will tell you
about it."

  This remark raised the interest of everyone. Everyone looked at Xu Junshan
intently.
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Xu Jun mountain sullen, the channel:. "We just received intelligence clues, Skull and
Bones dark dragon is said to have been successfully refining the new immortality, soon
will choose to retreat breakthrough"

  His words live Everyone was startled.

  Especially Chen Fei, his face was full of surprise at the moment.

  You have to know that since the wife of Lin Qiuhan's nine-flower ice lotus, Chen
Fei has been entangled with the skeleton. Later, from the mouth ofWushuanglou, Chen
Fei learned about his mother-in-law Xie Ningshuang's events.

  The Skeleton Club's master dark dragon, reached the demigod realm above the

peak of the heavenly level more than twenty years ago, an absolute top master. At that
time, he refined three Nine Nether Blood Pills and wanted to break through to the god
level in one fell swoop.

  But Xie Ningshuang inadvertently took the Nine Nine Blood Pills away, which led
to a chase and entanglement for more than 20 years.

  Now, Xu Junshan tells everyone that the Dark Dragon has successfully refined the
Elixir and wants to break through again to enter the god-level realm. This is a huge
impact for the entire martial arts community.

  After all, the reputation of the skeleton in the entire martial arts world is notorious



for its existence.

  Although there are many martial arts organizations in various countries, they have
fierce styles and fierce martial arts. But overall, they can still be constrained by the
warriors and governments of various countries. Keep peace and rules under a large
framework.

  But the Skull and Bones Association is different. This is an organization of a group
of extreme warriors. They can do anything to become stronger and to go further on the
path of martial arts.

  Over the years, the skeletons have done all sorts of cruel things such as killing
human beings and living people to sacrifice human body refining medicines, and have
killed many people who do not know.

  Moreover, the various assassination kidnappings and other events that have
developed around the Skeleton Society can be said to be countless.

  The Skull and Bones Society has become an enemy of the martial arts world.

  But for so many years, this enemy has been alive and well, and is even growing in
secret. If on the whole, the warrior forces in the world opposed to the Skull and Bones
are definitely much stronger than the Skull and Bones.

  If they can unite, the Skeleton Society will never exist for so long.

  But it is more difficult to unite the warriors from all over the world than to destroy
the Skull and Bones. After all, everyone is thinking about each other, secretly hiding all
kinds of small means. There are even people secretly contacting the Skeleton Society to
deal with their enemies.

  In this case, it is extremely difficult to want everyone to jointly destroy the Skull
and Bones Society.

  On the other hand, the strength of the Skull and Bones is very strong. When it

comes to scale, a skeleton will be bigger than the four heavenly sects of China.



  Moreover, there are several top experts in the Skull and Bones, deterring warriors
from all over the world.

  This dark dragon, one of the top warriors in the Skull and Bones, reached the
demigod state more than twenty years ago. Now it is even more likely to break into the

realm of god level.

  You should know that the current Chinese military god Xu Junshan has only
reached the semi-god realm, which is still some distance away from the god-level
realm.

  Throughout China, perhaps only Xuanyuan Jiangshan, the first in the Dragon List.
And several legendary masters who can't be hidden in the world can have this strength.

  The warriors in other countries are basically similar to Huaxia and even inferior.

  In this case, if you really let the dark dragon break through smoothly into the
god-level realm. I am afraid that the entire Skull and Bones Association will expand

here, and at that time it will even pit the pattern and peace that affect the world.

  It was precisely because the result was too serious, so after learning the news, the
countries immediately contacted them to discuss the matter. Xu Junshan hurried to
discuss this matter, so he was late at the Wu Summit.

  At the moment, the scene was shocked and everyone was talking in a low voice.

  Upon seeing this, Xu Junshan clapped his hands and said, "Everyone knows about
this matter, don't let it leak out, so as not to cause panic." The

  scene became quiet, and Zhu Kuishan thought about it at this time and asked aloud:
" General Xu, the matter of the Dark Dragon, will it affect the International Youth
Warrior Competition. After all, the Skeleton will have a great influence in the United
States. If the Skeleton Society’s people will hit the competition at that time, I am
afraid—"



  Speaking of this, many people Suddenly worried.

  The young people who can participate in the International Young Martial Arts
Contest are all top-notch countries. It can even be said that it is the future of the entire
earth martial arts community.

  If the dark dragon strikes at that time, all the young martial arts will be destroyed.
The entire martial arts community can be said to have suffered heavy losses, and may
even cause a major change in the world pattern.

  Facing everyone's concerns, Xu Junshan said in a deep voice: "You don't have to
worry about this, we have taken this into consideration. The competition will still be
held on time, and we will handle the protection of young warriors."

  Then, Xu Jun paused. There was a harsh look in his eyes, and he whispered: "The
contest is an opportunity for their raid, or is it not our chance."

  Speaking of which, many warriors were surprised and thought of something.

  "This is to use the Young Warrior Contest as a bait to lure the Skeleton

  Club to take action?" "Is this too dangerous, after all, are the top young warriors in
various countries! A little accident, a lot of deaths and injuries, are huge Lost!"

  "I don't think so. Young warriors, if they want to make rapid progress, they must
go through bloody battles. In the greenhouse, you can't cultivate real masters."

  "But, it's still too dangerous."

  "If you dislike danger, then Don’t join your disciples. Let’s transfer the quota to
us!”

  “Oh, I’m just talking, you think too much.”



  ………

  At this moment, Xu Junshan also said in a deep voice: “We will not force anyone

Do anything you don’t want to do. At that time, we will explain the situation, if you
don’t want to participate, you can quit.” After

  this remark, many warriors who were in discussion suddenly stopped talking.

  Then, Xu Junshan continued: "Continue to talk about the quota."

  Mentioning this, the attention of the warriors will be pulled for a while, and his
eyes will gather on Chen Fei again.

  "General Xu, we don't understand, why can Chen Fei get a place alone?"

  "Yeah, he is not a disciple of the Celestial Sect , and his strength has not been
proven, why?"

  "General Xu, we need a fair Way."

  ...

  Xu Junshan frowned lightly and said: "Chen Fei's strength is enough to qualify for
the quota. I believe I will not be mistaken."

  This remark made many martial arts stunned and completely absent. I thought that
Xu Junshan would believe in Chen Fei so much.

  However, just believing, but unable to convince the public. After all, it is a matter
of taboo order, no one is willing to give up easily.

  "General Xu, your personal belief cannot be used as a basis for judgment?"

  "We want to know the specific selection criteria."
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